
Minutes	of	UUFSD	Board	Meeting		
Tuesday,	April	18,	2017,	7:00	pm	

Rev.	Meghan’s	Office	
	
Board	Members	present:	 	 	 Also	present:	

Alisa	Guralnick,	President	 	 	 Rev.	Meghan,	ex	officio		
Mark	Tuller,	Vice	President	 	 	 Irv	Himelblau	
Heather	Stroud,	Secretary	 	 	 	
Rich	Franzwa	 	 	 	 	 	
Bob	Quick	 	 	 	 	 	
Alison	Schlick	 	
Clint	Stoddard	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	
Alisa	convened	the	meeting	at	7:01	pm,	Rich	read	opening	words,	the	chalice	was	lit,	and	
members	checked	in.	
	
NEW	ACTION	ITEMS	
	
-Clint	to	suggest	to	Design	Review	Committee	to	review	their	policy	and	see	how	we	can	
help	them	operate	more	effectively.	[DONE]	
	
OLD	ACTION	ITEMS		
	
-Rev.	Meghan	to	process	information	gathered	from	other	minsters	regarding	best	practices	
for	absentee	voting,	and	report	back	to	Board.	[DONE	–	there	was	not	a	consensus	regarding	
best	practices.]	
	
-Mark	to	convene	a	subcommittee	to	consist	of	the	Secretary,	former	Secretary	(Mark),	and	
an	Archivist	(Clint)	to	plan	how	to	implement	the	documentarian	role	in	the	
Communications	Committee	discussion.	
	
- Congregational	Meeting	minutes	to	be	approved	at	June	Congregational	Meeting	
	
- Clint	to	follow	up	with	Barbara	Blomgren	regarding	the	Memorial	Wall	timeline.	[DONE]	
	
DECISION	ITEMS	
	
Adoption	of	Minutes	from	March	Board	Meeting.	Mark	made	a	motion	to	approve	the	
minutes,	which	was	seconded	by	Bob	and	passed	unanimously.	
	
INFORMATION	ITEMS	
	
Update	on	Rev.	Meghan’s	Meeting	with	Ministerial	Fellowship	Committee	Executive	
Committee.	The	MFC	accepted	the	Executive	Committee	recommendation	of	probation	
with	conditions	for	three	years.	Rev.	Meghan	has	until	April	26	to	decide	whether	to	appeal	
the	MFC	decision.		
	
Minister’s	Report.	There	will	be	a	white	supremacy	sermon	on	April	30	with	a	reflection	
group	afterwards	for	those	who	want	to	stay.	
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Financial	Report.	Glen	reported	that	the	kitchen	budget	is	getting	less	negative,	and	is	
down	to	about	$300.	The	Worship	Committee	is	over-budget	from	paying	for	speakers.	
Buildings	and	grounds	is	over-budget	from	maintenance	and	water	usage.	Glen	is	working	
on	an	analysis	of	the	denomination	expenses	for	the	next	Finance	Committee	meeting.	The	
minister’s	expenses	are	over-budget	but	the	discretionary	fund	can	be	used	to	backfill	at	the	
end	of	the	year.	
	
Classroom	Project	Update.	Clint	reported	that	the	doors	are	being	installed	and	cabinets	
will	be	installed.	There	are	separate	keys	for	Sandy	Hill	and	UUFSD.	Chris	Kolb	should	be	
done	by	the	end	of	the	week.	The	roofs	are	on,	skylights	installed.	The	YRUU	room	will	be	
usable	for	toddlers,	teens,	and	adults.	Mark	and	Alison	McLeod	met	today	to	strategize	on	
storage.	The	bean	bag	chairs	are	going	to	be	removed.		
	
Pledge	Drive	Update.	Glen	reported	that	there	are	$265,000	in	pledges	so	far,	which	is	well	
below	the	goal	of	$333,000,	but	the	projection	is	about	$315,000.	There	is	no	firm	end	date	
yet.	The	pledge	team	is	making	calls	to	members	who	have	not	pledged	yet.	Next	year	it	
would	be	better	to	start	the	pledge	drive	in	mid-February.	
	
Leadership	Development	Event.	Alisa	reported	the	event	went	well.	Christie	Turner’s	
stories	especially	were	powerful,	and	there	have	been	requests	to	record	them.	
	
Design	Review	Committee.	Rev.	Meghan	reported	that	the	Committee	has	had	some	
challenges	making	decisions	(chalice,	hose	reels,	trash	cans).	See	action	item	above.	
	
Volunteer	Appreciation	Day.	A	reminder	was	provided	that	this	event,	organized	by	
Adrienne	is	being	held	this	Saturday	from	2-5.	
	
ITEMS	FOR	THOUGHTFUL	DISCUSSION	
	
Social	Justice	&	Action	Committee.	Irv	Himelblau	led	the	discussion.	The	Committee	is	
divided	into	numerous	task	forces,	including	environmental	justice,	immigration	reform,	
mental	health,	community	resource	center,	SD	food	bank,	back	to	school	backpacks,	gun	
violence	prevention,	generosity	Sunday,	Casas	de	Luz,	and	racial	justice.	
	
The	Committee	leads	the	following	efforts:	

• UUFSD’s turn at the St. James homeless shelter. There will be no homeless shelter this 
year at St. James because they are remodeling. 

• Works on partnerships with other organizations to avoid duplicating efforts. 
• Annual 30 Days of Love campaign. 
• Mental Health month in May. 
• Backpack program – last year over 100 backpacks filled with supplies were donated to 

the Encinitas school system and Community Resource Center, as well as the homeless 
teen program in Oceanside. 

• Beloved Conversations is spearheaded by members of the racial justice task force. 
• Refugee program was introduced and approved at the last meeting 

	
Strengths	of	Committee:	

• Has money set aside for special projects, as Liv’s mediation group proceeds go to the 
Committee 
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• Has good participation with about 30 people attending quarterly meetings 
• Averaging about $1000 in donations for Generosity Sundays 

	
Challenges	for	Committee:	

• The task forces are lacking interconnection. It is difficult to get them to partner on 
projects. 

• Administrative challenge on who gets to vote at meetings. There is a shifting attendance 
at meetings, so whoever shows up at a given meeting has been allowed to vote. 

o Some ideas: could have board made up of chair of each task force, and/or could 
suggest that task forces pair up for social events or projects. 

	
Needs:	

• Policy may be helpful to provide a general outline of how things should work 
• Website update would be helpful to disseminate information about ongoing projects 
• Succession planning 
• RE involvement is desired but has been difficult to develop 

	
	
The	President	declared	the	meeting	adjourned	at	9:23	pm.	The	next	scheduled	Board	
meeting	is	on	Tuesday,	May	16,	from	7:00	to	9:00	pm	at	Rev.	Meghan’s	office.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
Heather	Stroud,	Secretary	
	
Attachments:	

• Agenda	for	April	2017	Board	meeting	
• Rev.	Meghan’s	Report	
• Administrator’s	Report	
• Director	of	Connections	Report	
• Financial	Reports	
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UUFSD Board Meeting Agenda 
April 18, 2017 

 
1. Chalice Lighting and Check-in 
2. Opening words (Rich) 
3. Items for celebration; tracking success  
4. Review and approve minutes and agenda from last board meeting 
5. Report on action items from last month 

a. Information Items Monthly reports: RE, Admin, Dir. Of Connections, Rev. 
M 

• Sent via email; attach to minutes 
b. Monthly reports, as needed, from Committees 

6. Short decision items 
a. Quick updates 

• Clint / Coastal Commission / update 
• Pledge Drive (Glen) 
• Future Leaders dinner/workshop recap (Alisa/Mark) 
• Sandy Hill update (Mark) 

 
7. Monthly Financial Review 

 
8. < Break for snacks > 

 
9. Thoughtful discussion topic for the month (8:00 pm) 

a. Social Action Justice Committee- Irv (Heather) 
b. Design Review Committee dysfunction (Alisa/Meghan) 
c. Committee Presentations complete- May is for budget  

10. Leftovers [second thoughts on things, items we forgot, etc.] 
11. Review of action items/decisions 
12. Items for next month’s meeting – if any 
13. Who do we need to thank this month? 

a.  
14. Process check and check out 
15. Adjourn 
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Report to the Board 
Rev. Meghan Cefalu 

April 2017 
 
Dear members of the UUFSD Board, 
 
Energy is high at the fellowship. :) Last weekend 90 or so members and friends enjoyed 
a great time together at our annual retreat at Camp de Benneville Pines. And this last 
weekend we had a successful and full weekend of activities at the Fellowship. Our first 
ever Board-hosted leadership development event on Friday and Saturday seemed to be 
a great success. People said they really appreciated it and they learned a lot. I did too! 
Thank you to all of you who worked to make it a success.  
 
The Seder on Saturday evening was well attended (50?) and was fun for me to lead 
along with Michael Scott and Pamela Parker. It was a tremendous effort by a handful of 
volunteers - notably Debbie Ploeser who worked alone and late to clean up and prepare 
the kitchen afterwards for Easter Sunday. Easter was also well attended, and a festive 
and fun day at the fellowship.  
 
The people of color organization in the UUA (Black Lives of UU) has issued a 
denomination-wide invitation to all congregations to hold a “White Supremacy Teach-In”. 
I've chosen to participate and our service on April 30 will be focused on the topic 
followed an opportunity for people to reflect on the ideas further after the service.  
 
I will be making a decision this week regarding my response to the UUA Ministerial 
Fellowship Committee’s letter to me. I'll discuss more about this with you in person at our 
meeting.  
 
I attended the Interfaith San Dieguito Minister’s Association meeting on April 5th For the 
first time. They've asked me to offer a prayer at the Encinitas Mayor’s prayer breakfast 
on May 4th. :) 
 
I am co-teaching the Serving with Grace class again on Wednesdays with Nancy 
Harmon. We have a good sized class (10) and after the first class people seemed to be 
very engaged and enthusiastic about the new way of thinking of volunteer work at the 
fellowship.  
 
I appreciate the care, thoughtfulness and dedication you all bring to your Board roles.  
 
In gratitude and in fellowship, 
Rev. Meghan 
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ADMINISTRATOR’S	REPORT	TO	THE	BOARD	–	APRIL	2017	
	

MEMBERSHIP	STATISTICS		

	

	 	 Total	number	of	members:	 271	 	

	 	 	 Members	emeritus:	 7	 	

	 	 	 Pledging	friends:		 10	 	

	 	 	 Friends:		 	 44	 	 	

	 	 	

As	of			4/17/2017	-	Total	number	of	members,	pledging	friends	and	friends:			332	

	

SUNDAY	ATTENDANCE	3/19/17	–	4/9/17	

	

Date	 Age	Group	 9:00am	 11:00am	

	 	

March	19	 Adult	 53	 100	

	 	 	 	

March	26	 Adult	 61	 110	(estimate)	

	 	 	 	

April	2	 Adult	 38	 102	

	 	 	 	

April	9	 Adult	 No	count	 78	

	 	 	 	

	

SITE	USE	AND	RENTALS	

	

Members	Cynthia	Gladstone	and	Dirk	Reemstma	will	be	having	their	wedding	

soon	 at	 UUFSD.	 They	 will	 pay	 the	 $100	minimum	 fee	 plus	 any	 audio/visual	

hours	used.	

	

MEMBERSHIP	CHANGES	

	

Anne	Larocca	has	resigned	as	of	March	26th	(she	said	it’s	not	us,	it’s	her).	Susan	

Maginn	 and	Peter	 Campbell	 have	 resigned	 as	 of	April	 14th	 (they	have	 found	 a	

congregation	closer	to	home).	Katy	Swanson	has	resigned	as	of	April	16th	(she	is	

switching	to	First	Church).	

	
THE	BOARD	SHOULD	KNOW	

	

Alana	 Schuler	 just	 sent	 out	 training	 “manuals”	 to	 all	 ushers	 with	 explicit	

instructions	on	how	 to	 fill	 out	 the	donation	envelopes	 (including	 the	 service	

attendance).	Hopefully,	that	will	 improve	the	“hit	and	miss”	on	the	counts	in	

the	future.	

	
Respectfully	submitted,	
	 Tracey	Weiss	
	 Congregational	Administrator		
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Adrienne’s Report 
 
Hi and happy spring! This is been a very busy and productive month for many of us! 
At the end of March we recognized 13 new members during our second service. (4 
additional members were unable to attend)  
Rev Meghan and I tried a couple new things and they seem to go well resulting in a 
meaningful event. Going forward- We are scheduling recognitions at least three 
times per year. 
 
Camp De Benneville family camp was a success and many new members and 
sustaining members attended for the first time. The volunteers worked very hard 
before and during the weekend.  
 
It's auction time! I'm helping Patricia  Cofre Stone (our amazing auction chair) with 
volunteers and with PR for the auction. It's always a labor of love I'm with much 
work and communication between committees and volunteers.  
 
The Volunteer Appreciation event is finally here! This Saturday we are having a 
barbecue with live music and event to celebrate the hard work our volunteers do.  
We have 50 RSVPs. Yay! 
For those who could not attend this time we will have another event in the fall. I will 
aim to schedule large recognition events three times a year- different styles and 
times to appeal to our various member volunteers. I'd love to hear what 
event/activity/recognition would be special to YOU. That would help me/us plan for 
future events. I've gathered data from many leaders at the fellowship so that I could 
create some recognition and thank you's. The volunteers in attendance will be 
recognized. There will also be some things on display showing others how much 
hard work is put into our fellowship. I hope those of you who are in town can make 
it! (Please RSVP by Thursday) 
 
The Young Adult group is flourishing! They are welcoming our new members and 
have had a couple more social events and are exploring service projects. 
Additionally- There is some ground work being made on an "intergen" group that 
will hopefully gain traction. This group will encourage conversations between 
younger members middle aged members and older adult members. It's already a 
mix of our newer UUs and UUs with decades of UU history.  
 
Much more- email or call me anytime for more updates! 
Adrienne  
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